September 18, 2003

Highlands Neighborhood Meeting.  President Teresa Muro presiding.

Officers attending:  Secretary - Karen Story; Treasurer – Julia Hungerford; Board members - Steve Hager. Out of town: Vice President – Connie Ballou

City Council members: Jim Lauinger, Mary-Alice Burleigh, Dave Asher

City Council candidate: Jessica Greenway

I. 13 people attended: 4 HNA board members, 3 City Council members, 1 City Council candidate, 2 speakers, and only 3 neighbors. All the people who didn’t come missed out on Teresa’s wonderful snickerdoodles. 

II. Art Mussman, from the Kirkland Senior Council, told us about the many interesting booths and information that will be at the Baby Boomers and Beyond Expo, to be held October 18th at the Senior Center. (We have put a link to the expo on our HNA website.)

III. Heidi Schor, a Kirkland resident, spoke about Citizens for King County Monorail, a grass roots organization of residents who believe that monorail is the cheapest, quickest to implement, and least disruptive to build mass transit alternative. She says that monorail technology has come a long way since the Seattle monorail was built for the 1962 World's Fair, and a new monorail would be much lighter and sleeker. The group will be circulating a ballot petition in the spring to request funding for a citizen's commission to study a monorail. For more information, or to volunteer to help collect signatures, go to www.kingcountymonorail.org.

IV. Teresa announced the following committees we’d like to form, and we passed a clipboard for signups. Only the usual suspects signed up. 

· Traffic issues

· Park improvements

· Entrance sign beautification

· New kiosk at back entrance to Peter Kirk Elementary

V. Teresa announced a neighborhood food drive on Sunday, Oct. 19. 

VI. Teresa  updated us on the status of the new NE 90th Street Park. Surveying and grading is completed. We’re waiting for the City to give us a list of plants we can choose from. We’re also waiting for the City to give us a date when volunteers can help plant, hopefully the second weekend in October. We discussed the need for a name for the park, and the possibility of asking the Lee Johnson family if they would like to have the park named after Mr. Johnson, who died last spring. His first dealership was near the site of the park. We would ask the family to donate funds for the park in exchange for our naming the park for Mr. Johnson. We did not discuss who would follow up on this idea. 

VII. Jim Lauinger reported that the City will be forgiving all concomittant sidewalk agreements, and changing their approach to sidewalk funding. They hope to put a sidewalk bond on next November’s ballot. 

VIII. City Council candidates Jessica Greenway and Dave Asher introduced themselves and told us why they’re running for election or reelection, respectively. Neither of their opponents came to the meeting. 

IX. Teresa announced  that she will not be running for reelection. She will remain as a board member at large. Elections will take place at the next meeting, in November. We all need to be thinking about possible candidates for this position, and encouraging them to consider the position. 

X. The meeting adjourned at 8:15.

